C.R.A. BAND POLICIES - 6th GRADE
1. Band Enrollment is a commitment for the entire school year.

2. Students will submit a graded Practice Guide 4 times in quarter 1&2 to assist students in developing efficient practice habits.  Weekly practice is required.  Practice amounts vary among students.  Plan on practicing about 15-30 minutes a day, 5 days a week in order to complete the practice report goals set by you and your director.  In quarters 3&4, Practice Guides will be replaced with Practice Reflections to recuperate points lost when a student is absent from rehearsal.  This policy with be explained in detail at the beginning of semester 2.
3. Technology devices must be silenced and stored away.  Phones may not be on music stands or visible on the floor.

4. Instruments must be brought to school on scheduled band days and taken home the 

 same day.  No student-owned instruments should be left in the band room overnight.
5. Gum, food, or candy is not allowed in band class as it interferes with proper playing technique and causes damage to instruments.
6. Performances:
    
There will be two required concerts per year. Students are expected to have 

music well prepared. Students who are not practicing, and who do not have music prepared may NOT be allowed to participate in the concerts. An unexcused absence from these concerts will result in a lowered band grade.

Dates for 6th Grade Band concerts are:


Thursday, December 20th – CRA GYM, 4PM for 6th grade


Thursday, May 30th – Civic Center, 7PM for all grades
PLEASE MARK THESE DATES IN YOUR FAMILY CALENDAR NOW!

7. Concert attire should reflect the amount of work the band has done to prepare for the concert.  Suggestions for young men include: dark colored shoes, Khaki or dark colored slacks, collared shirt.  For young ladies: Khaki or dark colored slacks, modest length skirt (denim skirts are acceptable), casual top.  Dresses are acceptable.  Many of these items can be purchased at a thrift store for less than $5 total. STUDENTS SHOULD AVOID jeans, shorts, tennis shoes, flip-flops, tee-shirts, tank-tops and the like.  
8. Grading: Each quarterly grade will consist of three factors: three performances (in concert or in class)-45%, Practice Guides-25%.  Daily Participation Points-30%.  Students will receive 5 Participation Points for every day in class.  These percentages will be adjusted slightly in the quarter 3&4 when Practice Guides are no longer collected.
9. For percussion, students must have completed two years of formal piano lessons. If 

   you wish to be part of the percussion section you must complete and return the 

   Percussion Registration Form immediately.
Mr. Nevinski  

C.R.A. Band Director


324-2822
<cnevinski@helenaschools.org>

Parent/Guardian Signature Form

This signed form is due by Friday September 7, 2018
Band Policies at a glance:
· Bring instrument, music, pencil every day.

· Parents should hear the music played at home most days.

· Mark concert dates on your family calendar.

· Be ready to play in class next Thursday for B-day or next Friday for A-day.

Student Name
_____





____________
Class Period_______________________________________________________
Student Signature









Parent/Guardian Signature









